
CITY OF LA CROSSE, WISCONSIN
CITY PLAN COMMISSION

REPORT
March 2, 2020

 AGENDA ITEM – 20-0325 (Andrea Schnick)
Review of Plans at a portion of Lot 27, Berlin Drive, in the International Business Park
(Scannell Properties/FedEx Ground).

 ROUTING: CPC 3/2/2020; J&A 3/3/2020

 BACKGROUND INFORMATION:
On 12/12/19 the Common Council approved a Real Estate Purchase Agreement with
Scannell Properties, LLC for a portion of lot 27 in the International Business Park for the
development of a FedEx Ground facility. Since then, Scannell has been working with
SEH on lot size and building plans.

The approximately 12.93 acre site will include a 98,200 SF building, 228 auto parking
stalls (of which 6 are ADA), 85 van staging stalls, 38 trailer parking stalls, 7 tractor
parking stalls and 9 parking stalls. The parking plan and drive entrances have been
approved by Engineering.

Fencing around the site will be metal with vinyl screening with barb wire at the top.
This has been approved by the Assistant Fire Chief. Scannell/FedEx Ground will need to
provide an access card or key if the gates will be closed and locked at any time – a Knox
box can be mounted on the gate or post near the gate entrance.

The developer has encountered an issue with the drainage system and is requesting an
easement from the City to allow permanent use of the drainage ditch that was designed
to be temporary. Lot 27 was designed by the City to be one parcel, and with it being
split into two, imposes and issue of connecting to the drainage area at the west of the
full site.

They have also requested a North-South swale easement to be approved similar to the
above requested easement.

If the City agrees to the easements, they should be drafted by the developer, approved
by Engineering and Utilities, and have maintenance and cost as the responsibility of the
developer.

The east-west easement would be located in the setback area of the adjacent property
to limit infringing on the developable area of the adjacent property. The SF price of lots
in the International Business Park is $2.85. This may have to be considered in the sale
price of the adjacent lot if the amount of developable land is lost.



 GENERAL LOCATION:
12.93 acres of Lot 27, the newest lot in the International Business Park acquired by the
County in 2018 on Berlin Drive.

 RECOMMENDATION OF OTHER BOARDS AND COMMISSIONS:
PSA was approved by the Council as 19-1722.

 CONSISTENCY WITH ADOPTED COMPREHENSIVE PLAN:
Development in the industrial parks is encouraged in the Comprehensive Plan.

 PLANNING RECOMMENDATION:
Planning staff approves subject to Engineering and Utilities approval of moving forward
with the negotiation for the easements.
In addition:

 Landscaping must be completed to receive a Certificate of Occupancy. If weather
or other conditions do not allow for landscaping to be completed, a surety bond
in the amount of the cost of the landscaping will be required.

 Lighting plan must be approved by Engineering.
 Final building materials/ Architecture to be reviewed for approval by Site Plan

Review Committee (Planning Staff).
 A key or access card is provided to the fire department, which may be done in a

mounted Knox box.
 Easement documents to be drafted by developer and approved by Engineering

and Utilities.
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